SELECTMEN'S MEETING FEBRUARY 27, 1995

MINUTES WILL NOT BECOME OFFICIAL UNTIL ACCEPTED AT THE NEXT SELECTMEN'S MEETING ON MARCH 6,1995.

Chairman Tim Doyle called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M., all members were present. Ed read the minutes from February 13, 1995. Al motioned to accept the minutes, Kevin second it and it was unanimous with an addition to the Special Selectmen's minutes: Dan second the motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:03.

- 1. Treasurer's report: Tom read aloud the treasurer's report and told the Selectmen that the Pre-30 day Tax Lien notices went out last Friday.
- 2. Appeals Board: Chairman Jeff Bowden was present to ask questions on behalf of the Appeals Board. He asked where the Morgan Lawsuit stood? Tim said that the He, Dan and Kevin gave direction to the town's attorney. Al then asked why they did not give the Appeals Board the same opportunity as they gave the Planning Board Chairman and the CEO or why they voted the way they did. Tim said that the Planning Board Chairman showed up on his own. He also said that the Appeals Board was allowed to listen to the advice the Town's Attorney gave the Selectmen on the issue. He said that it was not a decision that they entered into lightly and they did what they thought was best for the town.
- 3. Road Postings: Tom gave the Selectmen a list of roads that will be posted. Dan motioned to post the roads as listed below and any other that the Road Commissioner feels should be posted, From March 1 to May 15 or sooner if weather permits. Kevin second it and it was unanimous.
- 4. Tri Town Selectmen's Meeting: Stan Sawyer offered to host the meeting at the Leavitt High School Gym March 9th, 1995. Tim asked Tom to check with the other towns to see if they can meet with them on that night.
- 5. Annual Town Meeting: Tom reminded every one that the Annual Town Meeting is this Saturday March 4, 1995 and that the Town Report books were mailed out at the beginning of the week.
- 6. Hills Ridge Road: Tim read aloud the questions that George Schott asked in writing. There was discussion, Tim told George that the Board Of Selectmen will stand by what they have already determined the road to be and that the motion on September 20, 1993 that the road was discontinued by abandonment with the town retaining a public easement is the only determination the Town will make. Tim told Mr. Schott that if he thought his property was being unfairly taxed that he should apply for an abatement.
- 7. Easter Service: The Baptist Church asked to have a Sunrise Service at 5:45 A.M. to 6:45 A.M. at the Landfill on April 16,

- 1995. There was discussion and Ed motioned that weather permitting and that they use extreme caution that the area be made available to the Church. Tom asked the minutes to show that he did not think it was a good idea since the ground is newly seeded and that it could be very muddy. Kevin second it and the vote was 3 for-Ed, Kevin, Dan; 2 against-Tim, Al.
- 8. Other: Al thanked the town for letting him sit on the Board, and Tim thanked the Board for letting him serve as chairman. Danielle Moreau asked the Selectmen if the Leavitt Band and Chorus could have a fund raiser table at Town Meeting to sell baked goods. Kevin motioned to allow them to have a table, Dan second it and it was unanimous.

Selectmen Signed the Weekly Warrants.

Tim read aloud the announcements.

There was public discussion.

8:05 Al motioned to have executive session to discuss the Town Managers Contract, Kevin second it and it was unanimous. At 9:00 Tim called the regular meeting back to order, Ed motioned to adjourn, Al second it and it was unanimous.

Submitted by Laurie Gilbert.